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IRB Remuneration Policy 
Principle of Reasonable Compensation 
The IRB will review and determine that the amount is reasonable and not so large as to unduly induce participation. All information concerning payment should be clearly stated in the application and reflected in the consent documents, including the amount and schedule of payment.

When the IRB evaluates the selection of participants, it considers the influence of payments to participants. While the Federal Regulations do not specifically state how much researchers should pay subjects or what that payment should look like, the IRB will apply a principle of reasonable compensation as it reviews participant payment based on time, effort and inconvenience. 

Prorating Payment
Any credit for payment should accrue as the study progresses and not be contingent upon the subject completing the entire study. Prorated payment should be made regardless of whether withdrawal was voluntary or involuntary—that is whether the withdrawal was based on the decision of the subject to discontinue or based on some withdrawal criterion of the research protocol.
Advertising Payment 
Your advertisement may state that participants will be paid, but should not emphasize the payment or the amount to be paid by such means as large or bold type.
Lotteries
Researchers must let potential participants know the odds of lotteries.  The odds should be reasonable and expressed in a way that may be understood by participants.
If you are still not sure of the remuneration policy, it is best to contact the IRB Coordinator, Dr. Marie Nitopi, for assistance at (718) 990-1440 or irbstjohns@stjohns.edu 
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